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Newsletter / October 2021

I am not sure where summer went but October here we are.  I have 
really enjoyed the 10 club visits made during September.   Hearing 
about all the club service projects that our clubs are doing tells me 
that the Rotarians in this District are “Serving to Change Lives”.   I 
also had the opportunity to celebrate the Pittston’s Clubs 
Centennial celebration at Susquehanna Brewing Co. and the end of 
summer celebration with Plymouth, Dallas, Wyoming, and Kingston 
at Grotto at Harvey’s Lake.    At Plymouth Rachael Stark received a 
Paul Harris from PDG Karen DeMatteo and at the End of the 
Summer celebration the club’s raised money for the Rotary 
Foundation Annual Fund.    I also had the opportunity to accept a 
donation from Rotarian Joseph Paglianite from the Plymouth Rotary 
Club for the Rotary Foundation Annual Fund.

Some great news:  The International Innovators Club was chartered on September 14, 2021.  PDG Karen 
DeMatteo has been working with this group to form a E-club and  it was a great honor for me to sign there 
charter application.   

I hope you all saw the BOGO special for Rotary Leadership Institute Session on Saturday October 16th, 2021.  
RLI is a Leadership and development program to strengthen Rotary Clubs through education, collaboration, 
and exchange ideas among future leaders.    Please read more bout it to get signed up right away!!

October 24th is World Polio Day, and we are asking each club to hold some type of fundraiser and/or 
awareness campaign either on WPD or sometime during the year!   Take Action to Eradicate a Disease 
Forever!!!!!!!

October is Community Economic Development Month.  Your club can promote economic development in your 
own community by expanding vocational training opportunities through local schools and community colleges, 
partnering with lenders to improve access to financial services, or working with a nonprofit that provides 
resources to entrepreneurs and connects them with the business community.  

Serve to Change Lives!!!  Let’s continue to work together to look for opportunities to Change Live!

In Service to Rotary,
Mary Ellen 
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On Thursday September 9th Rev Kevin St Martin was installed 
as a new member of the Rotary Club of the Abingtons. 

A pastor since ‘97 he is currently the pastor for 
Clarks Green United Methodist Church 

and the Chinchilla United Methodist Church. 

New Member Spotlight

Pictured here (l to r) are Chris Selige Rotary President 2021-2022, Warren 
Watkins Past District Governor and Reverend Kevin St Martin
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What is RLI?
The Rotary Leadership Institute is a 
powerful tool to help grow 
member leadership strengths and 
build member retention.

The RLI is not just for members 
in club leadership roles, it’s for all 
Rotarians!

Who is it for?

You will learn: How to lead in a service 
organization, how to create effective 
committees and how to work with 
volunteers.
Attendees come back to their clubs 
motivated, energized and inspired and 
share that enthusiasm with other club
members.

What is RLI?

When & Where Is It?
Saturday, October 16th, 2021

Lackawanna College
Angeli Hall

501 Vine Street
Scranton, PA 18509

The cost is $90 per attendee and
includes breakfast and lunch.

How Much Does It Cost?

BOGO SPECIAL OFFER!
Show your support of Rotary 

and take advantage of this amazing buy one, get one special offer!

Registration can be completed by visiting https://rlinea.org/. 

Rooms are available the night before at the Radisson 
Station Hotel. Rotarians can choose between a King Size 
Bed or 2 Queen beds. Room costs are $159.00 per night 

plus taxes and fees. 

Rooms can be reserved by calling 570-558-3916. 

Deadline for registration is October 14, 2021.

Course Levels: Parts I, II, III and Graduate
*The Graduate level will focus on 

The Rotary Foundation Seven Areas of Focus

Offer Details: Enroll and pay for two attendees to the 
October 16th RLI session. After the session has been 
attended by both people, the District will reimburse your 
club via check for one of the attendees.

This offer is for both new and existing enrollments and is
limited to the first 100 sign-ups. There is no limit on the

number of attendees per club. 

Contact JK Karavis or Shelly Karavis 
sheltwin16@aol.com 

570-466-6468

YOU ACCEPTED THE INVITATION AND CONTINUE TO BE A ROTARIAN FOR A REASON.

JOIN US AT THIS RLI SESSION TO GAIN MANY MORE REASONS FOR YOU TO BE A ROTARIAN.

REMEMBER, “THOSE WHO SERVE THE BEST PROFIT THE MOST.”

Enroll two members from your club in the Rotary
Leadership Institute session on

Saturday, October 16th, 2021
and the District will reimburse you for the cost of one

member after both members attend the session.
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ROTARY DISTRICT 7410 POLIOPLUS SOCIETY APPLICATION 
 

           

   

As a Rotarian and supporter of Polio Eradication, Rotary’s #1 international priority, I wish to participate in this child 
focused humanitarian effort as a member of the PolioPlus Society of Rotary District 7410. 

I hereby commit to making an annual donation to the PolioPlus program of the Rotary Foundation as follows: (select 
one) 

o $100 per year to PolioPlus  (this is the minimum amount to become a PolioPlus Society member  
o A contribution of $_____per year to PolioPlus (more than $100)  

o A contribution of $_____ only this year; unfortunately, I cannot do this every year 

Society members will receive a PolioPlus Society membership pin and Paul Harris credit.  Make your donation online at 
www.rotary.org/donate and select the Polio Fund, or through your Rotary Club.  If made on-line, one can establish a 
recurring donation. 

E-mail or mail this completed form to the District PolioPlus Chair at  davesolopalmer@gmail.com  or Dave Palmer, 443 
Mateer Road, Hop Bottom, PA 18824.  Contact Dave for questions at  570-498-6637. 

Until the last child is immunized, and the world is certified polio-free, every child is at risk. 

Name:  

Signature: 

Date: 

Club Name: 

Phone Number: 

E-Mail:  

Your PolioPlus Society pin will be presented to you at your club meeting or other appropriate meeting you might 
desire, to insure you are recognized for your commitment to eradicating polio from this earth. 
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One Day. One Focus:  Ending Polio

October 24th, 2021 

Those of us that are veteran to  Rotary know very well of the decades long battle to rid the world of the wild 
polio virus.  We are nearly there, with just two nations experiencing wild polio cases so far this year- 
Afghanistan and Pakistan.  We all know the challenges presenting these eradication efforts caused by 
insecurity,  and the COVID pandemic.  That has not and can not stop us.  It certainly didn’t stop us last year, 
when our Rotary District realized $28,455 in donations to the PolioPlus Fund according to the Rotary 
International Fundraising Analysis.  This effort nearly equaled our efforts in FY 2019-20, ($30,398) despite the 
COVID pandemic.

It is time to focus on this effort again.  So far this Rotary Year, our district has realized $1,166 in donations to 
the PolioPlus Foundation.  Congratulations! That is much more than the $455 we had realized at this date last 
year.  

BUT, the data tells us that we have a total of 32 clubs “not giving” this year!  The District has 42 clubs.  Lots to 
do and October 24th is the one day to focus on that.

A number of clubs have communicated their plans for recognizing World Polio Day and raising donations for 
the PolioPlus Foundation.  I would like to highlight them here:
Jim Thorpe- $500 Mad Money Fund Raiser 
Wellsboro- Wellsboro House, October 27th
Hamlin- October 13th Pints For Polio 
North Pocono- October 24th,   Paint Night 
Wyalusing- TBD
West End – October 23rd    Putt Out Polio Minature Golf 
New Milford Area- TBD
Susquehanna Community Interact Club- Pennies for Polio

What is your club doing to focus on World Polio Day?

Yours In Rotary,

David Palmer, Polio Chair
Rotary District 7410
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Public Image Happenings!
 

Be on the lookout for our BILLBOARD!
If you are in the Dickson City area, make sure you take a look at our billboard!

The billboard location is on Route 6 in Dickson City.  Right by Shorten Homes & We-
gman’s.   



Rotary Moment of the Week
 

WHAT IS A ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTOR?

A Rotary Foundation Benefactor is a person who has notified The Rotary 
Foundation that they have made provisions in their final estate plans to Rotary for 
US$1,000 or more, or who has made an outright gift of US$1,000 or more to The 
Rotary Foundation’s Endowment. Benefactors receive a certificate and insignia to 
wear with a Rotary or Paul Harris Fellow pin. They are listed in the Benefactor 
Report and identified in the Club Recognition Summary.

Clubs with 100% member support of Rotary’s Endowment are eligible to request a 
Rotary’s Promise Club electronic certificate. Qualifying support may be a 
commitment for a future gift to The Rotary Foundation in an estate plan or an 
outright gift of $1,000 or more to the Endowment.

A US$1,000 gift to The Rotary Foundation creates a legacy of helping people live 
better lives around the world. Today there are over 100,000 Benefactors 
worldwide.

RotaryDistrict7410@gmail.comConnect
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Clubs in 
action

CJ Hughes, a Boy Scout leader from Throop 160 addressed Rotarians today providing an update 
on how scouts has changed. Father of Eagle Scout Attorney Jordan Hughes who practices in 
Philadelphia Hughes outlined the current activities and monthly overnight camping 
experiences available to local scouts. The Rotary Club of the Abingtons has supported Throop 
160 for more than 75 years.

Seen here are the Immediate Past 
President and Throop 160 Eagle Scout Chris Calvey Jr, 

Rotary President Chris Selige and CJ Hughes

Abington Club supports Boy Scouts
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Friday, September 17th 2021 our Hamlin – Lake Ariel Rotary Club organized a Flag Raising 
Ceremony for the brand new Hamlin Fire and Rescue Station!  Dedication was done by the 
Hamlin Legion- Paul Sweeney Post.
 
Flag pole was donated by the Rotary Club, flags were donated by Lake Township and the whole 
thing was installed by our Salem Township and dedicated to the Hamlin Fire and Rescue 
Station.  Thank you to all who participated and donated! 
 
 

President - Terri Ditty
President Elect - John Giguere

Immediate Past President - Harry Talalas
Vice President - Tatiana Black

Treasurer - Larry Ditty
Secretary - Jacky Gillette
Director - Eileen Culley

Director - Lynn Scramuzza
Director - Herb Black

Sergeant at Arms - Ted Silver

Fire Department Flag Raising Ceremony



Hazleton Rotary has made a $2,000 donation to the Hazleton City Fire Department, 525 E. 
Broad Street, to cover the cost of 100 CO2 (carbon monoxide) detectors.  This donation is one 
of the club’s Centennial Year  Projects in celebration of Hazleton Rotary’s 100th Anniversary.  
“Thanks to this Hazleton Rotary donation we will be distributing and installing 100 of these 
detectors in the city of Hazleton.”  explains Fire Chief Donald Leshko. “We have been wanting 
to do this project for a long time, but were previously unable to and it means a great deal to 
know we will soon have the means to now place new alarms in some homes where they are 
needed.”
“It means a great deal to Hazleton Rotary to know we are providing area residents with a tool 
that could possibly save their lives”, explains Rotary President Jason Brenner.  “It is also a 
privilege to assist a local fire department in reaching one of their life saving goals.” 

Rotary President-Elect Lisa Marie Halecky, Pat Korb, Alan Whitaker, 
Toni Christman, Sergeant at Arms Pat Ward, Chief Donald Leshko, Rotary 

President Jason Brenner

RotaryDistrict7410@gmail.comConnect

Fire Department CO2 Donations



RotaryDistrict7410@gmail.comConnect

The Hazleton Rotary recently took part in the Breakfast With Champions Food Collection Drive, 
initiated by the Rotarians in District 7490, northern New Jersey in association with members of 
the White House Champions of Change Alumni Association.  The latter is a nation-wide 
association of people who were honored by the White House between 2011-2016.

Non-perishable food items were collected by club  members and that, plus a district grant of 
$300.  was  given to United Charities Children’s Home, West Hazleton.

Front L-R, Jason Brenner-Hazleton Rotary President, Kristina Evancho-United 
Charities Business Manager, Sandy Fisher-United Charities Food Bank and 

Rotary President Elect Lisa Marie Halecky
Back L-R, Pat Korb-Rotary Publicity and Jill Zapotocky-Executive Director, 

United Charities Children’s Home

Food to Charities
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       njoy intriguing tales of lore of reported ghoulish encounters and 
stories of historic properties and people along Broadway in Jim 
Thorpe.    

    he one mile round trip walks start in the basement of the Inn at 
Jim Thorpe, 24 Broadway.  Led by a costumed storyteller, the walks, 
all outside, last about an hour, unless the spirits have other ideas!

         alks are generally planned for Fridays at 7 p.m. and Saturdays at 
7 & 8:30, September-December.  See our website for a complete list 
of dates and times.  Walks are subject to change if the spirits call for 
rain.

        lthough walk-ins are always welcome, space on each walk is limited, 
so call the number below to reserve your spot.  Private walks may be 
available on certain dates and times.  Call for more information.

      ook for your GhostHost in the basement of the Inn at Jim Thorpe 
to purchase tickets 15 minutes before walk time.  First come, �rst 
served, without reservations which are strongly suggested. 
Knowledgeable individuals are welcome to share their own experiences.

 570-732-8699
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After extensive consultation with the Jim Thorpe Area School District Administration  
and Teachers, we will be not be participating in the Dictionary Project this year. In lieu thereof, 
we will be offering two $300 grants to each elementary school for teachers in grades 1 through 
4. A grant request must be submitted and the winners will be selected according to criteria 
TBD.

Food Banks
For the last 2 years, on the second Tuesday of the month, members of the Jim Thorpe Rotary 
bring non-perishable foods to the meeting, which are distributed to the local food pantries on 
a rotating basis (St. Joseph’s Church, Jim Thorpe; Christ Lutheran and Grace Methodist 
Churches, both in Penn Forest Township). The value of the donations varies between $125 to 
$150 per month. In addition, we participated in the Breakfast with Champions Food Drive and 
on September 17th and delivered $302 worth of food to the St. Joseph’s Food Pantry.  Included 
in this amount was a $168 grant from District 7410. In fiscal year 2020-2021 our club 
contributed $2,400 in cash to the pantries.
Also, the JT Rotary supports the Friends of Animals Shelter and on the fourth Tuesday of the 
month we bring food, kitty litter, cleaning supplies, etc., to distribute to the Shelter: the 
monthly value of our donations varies between $75 - $100.

Dictionary Project

Annoucements
Students – 1) the Student Rotarian Program / Dinner has been canceled secondary to Covid 
concerns. 2) It was decided to increase the four scholarships to $750 each.
 
World Polio Day – the club as a whole will be contributing $500 to support World Polio Day on 
October 24.

 1) Mad Money Raffle: the drawing was held on September 28 and the four winners were an-
nounced. The profit realized was $2,945. 
2) Ghost Walks began on September 24 and will continue until December 18. Information is 
available on our website (http://www.jimthorperotary.org), our club’s Facebook page (https://
www.facebook.com/JimThorpeRotaryClub/)  or the Ghost Walks Facebook page (https://www.
facebook.com/JimThorpeRotaryGhostWalks/).

Fundraisers

http://www.jimthorperotary.org
https://www.facebook.com/JimThorpeRotaryClub/
https://www.facebook.com/JimThorpeRotaryClub/
https://www.facebook.com/JimThorpeRotaryGhostWalks/
https://www.facebook.com/JimThorpeRotaryGhostWalks/
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Agnes Flood Documentary Project
The Rotary Club of Kingston recently made a donation to the Agnes Flood Documentary 
Project. The club welcomed Alan Stout, executive director of the Luzerne County Convention 
and Visitor's Bureau, to speak at  recent meeting, to discuss the documentary and express his 
gratitude for our financial support.    

Shown from left to right are Rotary members:  Gary Woods, Richard Kaufer, Thomas Tranguch, 
Debra Cwalina, Rotary Club President, Alan Stout, producer of Agnes,  Eva Bates, President 

Elect, Whitney Lopuhovsky, Judy Barrett, Bob Kopec, Bill Watters, Joe Mitchneck
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The Rotary Club of Mountain Top, in collaboration with District 7410 and Breakfast With 
Champions and Fidelity Bank of Mountain Top, completed a successful food drive from 9/13/21 
through 9/18/2021, delivering approximately 600 pounds of nonperishable items.  Food will be 
donated to area residents through the Food Bank at Saint Paul’s Church in Wright Township.  

Food Bank Donation

 Shown in the left photo, at the Fidelity Bank in Mountain Top,  is left to right:  Beth Langston, 
Bank Manager and Rotarian, and Becky Phillips, Fidelity Personal Banker. 

Shown in the photograph on the right, at the Food Pantry (left to right):  Wright Township Chief 
of Police (and Rotarian) Royce Engler; Rotary Club President Kevin Hooper, Past President John 
Kanyuck, President Elect  Joe Aquilina, Club Board Member Joanne Joseph, Vice President 
Kathryn Murphy, and Marie Dulcoux and Florence Petkey from the Food Bank.   
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For the Prevention of Overdoses and 
Suicides 

Who are you Walking / Running for? 
����������������

Saturday October 23, 2021 
Wright Twp. Park, Mountain Top, PA 

 
Pre-register at www.neparunner.com or 

Facebook: Rotary of Mountaintop Events, or scan: 

  

Registration day of race:

 
 

���������������������������������

��������������

����������������

����������������
AdoptVets

American Legion Post 781
Disabled American Veterans

In Memory of Trooper Royce (Ree) 
                               and Eddie Engler

Mountaintop Chiropractic
Pathways to Recovery

Wright Twp. Police Officers’ Association

8:30-9:30 am

Start Times: Walk: 9:45 am  Run 10:00 am  Fun Run/Walk 10:30 am 

POCONO BREWERY COMPANY

W o o d  F i r e         C r a f t  B e e r

Newspaper, LLC
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October 23, 2021

 

 Wright Township Municipal Park, Mountain Top PA
 

Entry Fee/Registra�on 
Entrants:  Registra�ons must be postmarked by October 1   .st  Fee: $25 Adults, $12 for those 17 and under  
T-Shirt guaranteed when registered by October 1   .st Day of registra�on fee is $30/ adult, $17/ 17 and under

  Registra�on will be from 8:30 -9:30 the day of the race, START TIME is 10:00 a.m. 
 
 
 
 

More Info 
Contact either Joe Aquilina at joeaquilina99@gmail.com   or  Jo Gulvas at jogulvas1@gmail.com 

Course Descrip�on 
The race will start and finish at the Wright Township Park.  The 5k course is a loop course all within Wright  
Township ~ and yes, it’s hilly!!  For runners’ safety:  NO strollers, pets, bikes or roller blades permi�ed.  
 
Age Groups and Awards 
5K overall male and female awards for first place.  Runners and Walkers: Medals will be awarded to the top five Male and Female

finishers in five year age groups.
  

   
 
 
Circle One: 5K Run  5K Walk                Fun Run/Walk 
 
Name:______________________________________________  Phone:___________________________________ 
 
Address:____________________________________________   E-Mail:___________________________________ 
 
City:________________________________________________   State:________________   Zip:_______________ 
 
Date of birth:_________________________________________  Age (on race day) __________________________ 
 
Sex:     Male       Female  Adult Shirt Size (circle one)  : /  Small   /    Medium   /   Large   /    XLarge   / xxl add 2.00
 
By my signature below, I hereby acknowledge that I am at least 18 years of age, or this has been signed or 
countersigned by my parent or guardian.

 
 

Signature:  _________________________________________________________ Date: __________________ 
 
If under 18, Parent or Guardian signature and date: 

 
 

Make checks payable to: Rotary Club of Mountain Top.                                                                               
Mail to: Rotary Club of Mountain Top, P.O. Box 244, Mountain Top, PA 18707                                                            

 Mail to: Rotary Club of Mountain Top, P.O. Box 244, Mountain Top, PA 
18707 

 

Mai 

 

 

For the Prevention of Overdoses and Suicide
Who are you Walking/ Running for?

New this year! Fun Run/Walk! One mile course, no hills. This event is not timed and no medals will be awarded. 
Short Sleeve T-shirt guaranteed with registration prior to Oct. 1st. Fee: Adults $20.00 17 and under $12.00

Event begins at 10:30 am Wright Twp. Municipal Park.

Signature:  Date: ___________________________________________________________________________

Run 10 a.m. Walk 9:45 a.m. 
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Newfoundland Club members joined the Pickup Pennsylvania day on Saturday September 
25th.  34 bags of trash were collected along 2.5 mile stretch on Route 507 outside of 
Newfoundland.

Roadside Cleanup
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A $15,000 anonymous donation from a Newfoundland Club member was given to assist in the 
completion of an all-girls school in Gulu, Uganda.  Sister Mary accepted the donation on behalf 
of the school and was left speechless.  She was also made an honorary member of the club.

Newly installed Newfoundland Club President, Chris Cykosky, Emma Cykosky, Sister Mary 
Cecilia Draru from Little Sisters of Mary Immaculate of Gulu, Uganda, Abigal Cykosky 

and Leroy Guccini (member since 1954). 

Large Donation to an All Girls School in Uganda
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The Plymouth Rotary Club recently celebrated it’s 63rd Annual Chicken BBQ on Sunday, 
September 26th, at the Larksville American Legion. Club Members were all “wings” on deck 
cooking a delicious 1/2 chicken dinner with all the trimmings. Proceeds from the event will 
go to the Club’s annual holiday projects including community Thanksgiving baskets, Plymouth 
Christmas Lights, Christmas food baskets and the Kids at Christmas project. 

63rd Annual Chicken BBQ 
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The Plymouth Rotary Club will be holding it’s annual Spaghetti Dinner on Sunday, November 
7th, 2021 from 12:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Tickets will be $9.00 and can be purchased in advance. 
If interested, please contact either Tom Hogan, (570) 592-4118/thomasphoganlaw@gmail.com 
or John Karavis (570) 574-4246/john.karavis@waynebank.com. 

Upcoming Spaghetti Dinner

Rotary at the Lake - A Great Success
Despite a re-scheduled date and rainy weather, Rotarians recently came out to celebrate the 
end of summer at Grotto Pizza at Harveys Lake. DG Mary Ellen Bentler, along with Assistant 
Governor Dave Manning, were presented a check to the Rotary Foundation in the amount of 
$3,000.00 from Plymouth Club Rotarian, Joseph Paglianite.
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On Sept 2, 2021, Rotarian Francis Turner was knighted by French Consul General of 
Washington, DC, Francois Penguilly with the French Medal of Honor at the Soldiers and Sailors 
Memorial Hall and Museum in Pittsburgh, PA. 

Rotarian Francis Turner Knighted into French Legion of Honor

L to R:  Honorary French Consul of Pittsburgh Jean-Dominique Le 
Garrec, Major (ret) Francis Turner being pinned with the Medal of 

Honor and congratulated by French Consul General of Washington, 
D.C. Francois Penguilly (captured from Youtube).

France's Highest Honor, the Legion d'honneur, was established in 1802 by Napoleon 
Bonaparte.  According to Wikipedia “American and British veterans who served in either World 
War on French soil, or during the 1944 campaigns to liberate France, may be eligible for 
appointment as Chevalier (Knight) of the Legion of Honour, provided they were still living when 
the honour was approved.”
 
Fran was among 3 World War II Veterans honored at this ceremony with gratitude from the 
French for their contribution to the liberation of France. 
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According to an article in the Meadville Tribune “Turner, who enlisted prior to the war and 
completed Officers Candidate School in mid-1942, participated in the North African Campaign 
and later landed in Normandy three days after D-Day, according to a brief biography prepared 
by Eric P. Montgomery, a friend of Turner’s who helped to coordinate the Legion of Honor 
ceremony. As the Allied Forces battled their way across France, the 17thArmored Engineers 
Battalion cleared the way for advancing infantry by sweeping for and disabling mines left 
behind by enemy forces.

The unit continued through northern France, entering Belgium after the liberation of Paris, and 
later taking part in the Battle of the Bulge. Turner was awarded the Bronze Star Medal for 
actions during his unit’s entry into Germany, according to Montgomery’s biography. The 
citation that accompanied the medal describes Turner’s efforts in leading a mine-sweeping part 
prior to a tank attack “while enemy patrols were active in the area.” When additional efforts 
were needed shortly after dawn, the citation states, “Turner and one mine detector operator 
cleared the additional gaps in full view of the enemy.”

All three honorees also received Letters of Achievement and Appreciation from U.S. Senator 
Pat Toomey and Certificates of Commendation from the PA House of Representatives.
The ceremony is available for viewing at French Legion of Honor Ceremony - 3 WWII Veterans, 
King, Prestia, Turner - Pittsburgh Pa Sept 2 2021 - YouTube with the presentation to Fran at 
47:45. 

Fran is 102 years young and served as the President of Tunkhannock Rotary from 1973-1974 
and was Club Secretary for a record 27 years (1982-2009).  Although Fran has moved from 
Tunkhannock to Saegertown, PA to be near his daughter Susan, for his 100th birthday 
celebration he was made a lifetime member of the Tunkhannock Rotary for his dedication to 
Rotary.
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Breakfast of Champions Food Drive

On Sept 18, Pres. Mary Tempest organized a Breakfast with Champions Food Drive at the 
outside pavilion at the Tunkhannock Public Library to benefit HANDS of Wyoming County and 
the Wyoming County Food Bank.  47 boxes of nonperishable and canned foods were collected 
plus $250 worth of gift cards and a $50 check. The recipients were overjoyed with the 
donations.
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John Murphy, of our club, was recently awarded the Paul Harris Fellow award at an evening 
dinner meeting at a local restaurant (Timeless Destination in Wellsboro)

Paul Harris Fellow Award
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On Saturday September 18th we held our annual chicken barbeque fund-raiser in 
downtown Wellsboro!  In the picture with three of us gathered around the tables (in front of 
the bbq sign), the Rotarians shown are - from left to right - Susan Graver, Jason Wilson and 
Nate Gage).  In the picture of two gentlement in front of the grill holding bags of chicken, 
shown are Harry Webster and Jason Wilson.  In the picture of the actual grilling, pictured on 
the left are Bob Decamp in the white t-shirt and Tom Reindl in blue shirt and on the right is 
Matt Decamp.   The picture in front of our rifle raffle stand is Susan Graver.  Our rifle raffle goes 
through the beginning of December, so that is still going on - any help you could provide in 
promoting that to the district would be much appreciated!

18th Annual Chicken BBQ
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FUND RAISING EVENT 

Come out and enjoy some food and refreshment and 
support a great cause! 

Smallpox is the only human disease ever eradicated.  
Let’s make polio the second!  

 The Wellsboro House will generously donate a 
portion of food and drink sales to rotary’s fight 

against polio! 

The Wellsboro House  
34 Charleston Street 


